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Step  
 

   Continued to take personal inven-
tory and when we were wrong 

promptly admitted it. 
 
 

Tradition 
 

Alcoholics Anonymous has no 
opinion on outside issues; hence 

the A.A. name ought never be 
drawn into public controversy. 

 
 

Concept 
 

Every service responsibility should 
be matched by and equal service 
authority, with the scope of such 

authority well defined. 
 

 
 

Inland Empire Central Office 
P.O. Box 189 

897 Via Lata Suite A 
Colton, CA 92324 

(Mail to P.O. Box 189) 
 

Open 8 AM to 4 PM, Mon.-Fri. 
  9 AM to 1 PM, Sat.  

 
909-825-4700 

Web site:www.aainlandempire.org 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Intergroup Meeting 
1st Wednesday of the month, 7:00 PM 

670 Carreon, Colton  
 

Board of Directors Meeting 
3rd Thursday of the month,  

7:00 PM 
 

General Service, 
 District 17 GSR 

1st. Tues. of the month, 6:30 PM 
26850 Cherry Hills Blvd. Sun  City 

 
District 8 GSR 

3rd Wednesday of the month, Meeting at 
7:00 PM 

6:00 PM GSR School 
5770 Arlington, Riverside 

 
District 14  

GSR School 6:00 PM 
District 14 GSR 7:00 PM 

Church of the Good Shepherd 
308 E. Acacia X Camelita, Hemet, 92546 

 
Hospitals & Institutions 

3rd Sunday of the month 3:00 PM 
Redlands Unity Club ,  

1307 Brookside, Redlands 
 

Area 9 
Msca09aa.org 

Vigilance 
Exercising self-discovery, honesty, abandonment, 

humility, reflection and amendment on a 
momentary, daily and periodic basis. 

 

aacentral@sbcglobal.net 
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Thanks to all who are of service.  
It makes a difference! 

In Loving Memory 
 

Larry M. 
Mary G. 

Red Mountain Willie 

October 
Central Office Activity Report 

AA Calls 338 

12 Step Calls                                                                 10 
Other Calls 21 
Visitors 289 
TOTAL: 658 

  

Web Site  

Visitors 3601 

Countries 37 
Subscribers 755 

  

TOTAL: 4393 

 Letters to the Editor or  Articles for the Newsletter must 
be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of  

publication in the following month’s issue. 
 

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter to:  
Inland Empire Central Office 

 P.O. Box 189  
Colton, Ca., 92324 

E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

Central Intergroup Office of the Inland 
Empire 

Board of Directors 
 

Chairman: Elizabeth E. 
Vice Chairman: Tom F. 

Treasurer: Dan C. 
Secretary: George D. 

 

Members At Large 
Craig D. 
Duke W. 
Dave F. 

 

Inland Empire Editor: Carolyn V. 
Office Manager: Carolyn V. 

The Inland Empire Newsletter 
Editorial Policy 

 
The Inland Empire Newsletter is a monthly newsletter of the  Inland 
Empire Central Office of Alcoholics Anonymous. 
 
It is about, by and for members of AA  Fellowship. 
 
Opinions expressed herein are not to be attributed to the AA organization 
as a whole, nor does publication of information imply any endorsement by 
either AA or the Inland Empire  Central Office. Quotations and artwork 
from the AA books or pamphlets are printed with permission from A.A. 
World Services Inc. or the AA Grapevine Inc. 
 
Contributions from AA members are encouraged and welcomed!  These 
will be printed as space permits. Submissions must be typed or neatly 
handwritten and signed (your name and last initial will only be published 
unless requesting to be “ Anonymous”.) 
 
The Inland Empire  Newsletter conforms, at all times, to the Guidelines 
set forth by A.A. World Service as outlined in pamphlet GSO Service  
F-29 “ Conference– Approved Literature” (available at Central Office). 
 
 

Take a Look at These Upcoming 
Events! 

 

Woman's Amazing Grace  Banquet  
9/23/2017 

 

Southern Cal AA Convention  
9/29-10/1/2017 
 

IEAAC 
11/10-12/2017 
 

Faithfully Yours in Service, 
The Board Members 

The new website is up and running go to: 

aainlandempire.org 
You Also can donate through   PayPal.! 
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Tom V. 19 
Bart S. 22 

Trudy B. 19 

Wyly R. 31 

Gilbert S. 48 

Debra B. 29 
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We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the Central Office Birthday Club. 
Please submit all of your events letters to us. We would love to put them in the newsletter! 

Want to have someone's Birthday 
in the newsletter? 

 Contact Central Office. 
Suggested donation is $1.00 per 

year of sobriety. 

Inland Empire 

Convention  

Planning Committee Meeting   

 is held every 2nd Thursday 

@ The Gonzales Center 
 670 Carreon, Colton  

 at 7:00 pm 
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THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running smoothly for the 

past month: 

Moreno Valley Sat. Night 8:15pm   

12125 Postal Ave 

 

Mike B., Tim M., Don S.,  Pat A., Chris S., Jennifer H.  
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Please check the website (www.aainlandempire.org) for any changes  
after the newsletter was printed. 
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Book of the month!!! 
24 Hour a day 

  $9.00 
Reg. $14.95 
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Jim F. Scott A. Debbe R.

Martin O. Katherine P.Rick P.

Jeff A. Ron W. Chris E.

David P. Dave W. Sam D.

Tim D. Kim H. Dennis H.

Harold F. Diane A. Kim H.

Jennifer H. David C. George D.

Walt B. Sharon C. Tom F.

Melissa H. Diane l. Carolyn V. 

Dan C.

    IN  ATTENDANCE

*DONATION ADDRESSES* 
 

 

*District Addresses* 
 

MSCA District 8  

P.O. Box 2673 Riverside, CA 92506-2851 

Riverside, Corona, Moreno Valley, Norco, Mentone, Yucaipa, Mira Loma, 

Redlands 

 

MSCA District 14 

P.O. Box 193 San Jacinto, CA 92581-0082 

Banning, Beaumont, San Jacinto, Hemet, Idyw;ild 

 

MSCA District 17 

P.O. Box 1131 Temecula, CA 92593-1131 

Lake Elsinore, Murrieta, Perris,  Temecula, Sun City, Canyon Lake 

INLAND EMPIRE CENTRAL OFFICE 

P.O. Box 189 Colton, CA 92324 

MID-SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA AREA 

P.O. Box 51446 Irvine, CA 92619-1446 

SHOW GROUP SERVICE NUMBER 

GENERAL SERVICE OFFICE 

P.O. Box 459 Grand Central Station 

New York, NY 10164-0371 

Hospitals and Institutions 

P.O. Box 3927 

Riverside, CA 92519-3927 
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101 out of approximately 800 groups  contributed to Central Office so far this fiscal year. 
That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland Empire 
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Please mail the form with your 
monthly or annual  

donation  of  $1.00  to the front of the  
Newsletter for your  

Central Intergroup Office. 
 

Don’t miss an issue, have the 
 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
 

delivered to your mail box or  
e-mail 

                      each month 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
Donation Form 

 
Name:   ____________________________________________ 

 
 

Address: _____________________________________________ 
 
 

City:        ____________________________________________ 
 

State:       __________________          Zip code: ____________ 
 

Phone:     __________________________________ 
 

BUCK-A-MONTH 


